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Look for us on Facebook

Upcoming meeting
Our next dinner meeting will be April 11 at the Centerville Senior Center.  Our evening begins with dinner  
at 6:30 p.m.  A slate of officers for next year will be presented by the Nominations Committee.  Election of  
officers is also scheduled.

New baby in the family
Lions Club president Pam Tidrow has given birth to a son.  It's the second boy for Pam and her husband 
Luke.  He was born on Sunday, April 3rd.  They've named him Deacon John Tidrow.  Grandpa Lion Jack  
Farmer says he weighed 7 pounds and two-ounces and was 19 and  3/4 inches.  He said mother and son 
are doing fine.

Date of Fish Fry has changed
Fish Fry Chair Bob Hobson has announced a change in the date of the annual Fish Fry.  Hobson has 
confirmed the date as June 17 and 18 at the Centerville  Christian Church Annex Building.   He said 
conflicting events at the building prevented the club from having the fish fry the first weekend of June. 
Hobson will have details at the April 11 meeting.

District Governor pays official visit
25 F District Governor John Brown from Indianapolis spoke before members of the 
Centerville Lions Club Monday evening, March 28, at its regular dinner meeting in 
the Senior Center.  15 members and guests were present.  

Governor Brown stated that the Lions Clubs were formed in 1917 by Melvin Jones 
and will celebrate 100 years next year.  District 25-F has 64 clubs and over 1700 
Lions  club  members  in  central  and  eastern  Indiana.  He  also  told  of  the  LCIF 

program of Lions International in helping others and the Dictionary Project for third graders in the district.  
The  Kid's  Sight  project  is  also  a  new program for  the  Lions.   A  new trustee  is  needed  for  Camp 
Woodsmoke too.

Governor's Night had been originally planned for March 14.

Milestone Awards presented
District Governor John Brown presented two Milestone Chevron Awards.  One to Phil Stevenson for a 30 
year member and one to Jim Resh for a 55 year member.   The club presented Governor Brown with a 
Warm Glow candle and fudge from Cinnamon Spice.

Tim McConaha, Vice President, conducted the meeting in the absence of President Pam Tidrow.  The 
club voted to donate $200 to the Vision Screening project of the district.

Jim Resh announced the Annual Community Awards banquet is Monday, April 25th in the high school  
cafetorium and three awards will be given this year.  Reservations will be taken at the next meeting.  The 
committee includes Resh, Phil Stevenson and Dennis Stephen.

 Future meetings and events
April 25 – Community Awards Banquet;  May 9 – Regular meeting

May 23 – Regular meeting;  June 13 – Installation of Officers 
June 17 & 18 – Fish Fry;  June 27 – Family Picnic
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